NEW YORK OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

25 March 2013

Excellency,

I have the honour to enclose herewith a letter from H.E. Mr. Zahir Tanin, Permanent Representative of Afghanistan to the United Nations, announcing the next informal meeting of the Intergovernmental Negotiations on Security Council reform which will be held on Tuesday, 16 April 2013.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Źdravko Ponos Chef de Cabinet

To All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York

نمایندگی دایمی جمهوری اسلامی افغانستان در سازمان ملل متحد ـ نیویارک



په ملگرو ملتوکی دافغانستان داسلامی جمهوریت دایمی نمایندگی- نیویارک

Permanent Mission of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan to the United Nations – New York

22 March 2013

Excellency,

I have the honour to inform you that following a period of consultations and pursuant to my letter dated 4 December 2012, the next exchange of the Intergovernmental Negotiations on Security Council reform will be held on Tuesday, 16 April at a place and time to be announced in the Journal.

This meeting will be to ensure the Member State driven nature of this process by allowing all interested Member States to suggest and discuss options for the way forward within this session of the General Assembly and beyond. I look forward to a constructive dialogue which can draw on the latest developments, including my letter of 25 July 2012.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Zahir Tanin

Palis &

Chair of the Intergovernmental Negotiations on the equitable representation and increase in the membership of the Security Council and other matters related to the Council

To: All Permanent Representatives and

Permanent Observers to the

United Nations New York